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Bonsai Society  of Dallas  
 

 

 

Message from the President  

 

February is here and the repotting bug is in full swing!  Repotting junkies, 

beware of late freezes and keep those freshly repotted trees protected.  

That said remember that this month Howard and I will be conducting our 

Study Group (see the program article for details) so don't miss out.  Bring 

your trees, materials, and your questions to the meeting this month. 

Here are a few updates for everyone: Jerry Riley has stepped up as our 

new Treasurer.  Thanks Jerry for taking on this role and for the excellent 

job you continue to do with membership. We would also like to thank 

Chuck for his time and commitment to our club as a Board member since 

January of 2009! 

Moving on to convention news, please check out our link to the 

registration forms for this year's LSBF Convention held in Houston.  I'm 

really looking forward to attending and hope to see a large Dallas turn out 

as well.  I am happy to announce that this year's Emerging Talent 

Participant representing BSD is Les Porter.  Thanks Les for volunteering 

to do this and good luck!  Also remember that from the list of current club 

members that register in full for this convention, there will be a drawing 

for reimbursement of that registration fee.  (Not including registration for 

workshops or extras). 

Finally, let's not forget our club dig in Rio Vista.  Remember that you 

MUST have renewed your 2014 membership dues in order to participate.  

More details on the dig can be found in this newsletter plus a membership 

form if you still need to pay your dues.  You do not want to miss out on 

our scheduled programs this year! 

Happy Repotting Season! 

Sylvia 
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January Buying Trip  

We are shouting out a big thanks to Fred Myer and his right hand 
man, Brandon Steed of Dallas Bonsai.  They came into work on a 
Sunday to once again host our annual buying trip.   It is always a fun 
time to visit and we thank Fred for generously offering all club 
members a nice discount that day.  Thanks to you both! 
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February  Program  

Study Group with the Bonsai Smiths  

9:00 AM to Noon, February 1
st

   

North Haven Gardens  

 

This month the study group will cover the fine details of improving nebari 

and completing required root work during repotting season.  The room 

will be divided into two sections.  One side will be for those who bring an 

established bonsai tree already in a pot that needs root refinement.  The 

other side of the room will be for those who bring a tree that has been 

collected or is nursery stock that needs to be placed in a bonsai pot or the 

next stage of growing container.  Both sides will concentrate on repotting 

with root refinement in mind.   

 

For those who attended last year and repotted for the first time, try to 

bring the same tree so we can continue the soil change out on the other 

side of the root ball.  In addition to your tree, you will need, a bonsai pot 

or container (plastic containers are not recommended), good bonsai soil 

and the following repotting tools if available: 

 

¶ Sharp scissors  

¶ Root cutter(s) 

¶ Root rake (two prong works best)  

¶ Single prong pick 

¶ Bent nose tweezers 

¶ Wire cutters 

¶ Several chopsticks (preferably bamboo) 

¶ Pliers (preferably bonsai pliers) 

¶ Aluminum wire size 2 and 2.5 

¶ Mesh (cover holes in pots) 

¶ Sickle (remove tree from pot) 

¶ Mallet (for trees being removed from plastic nursery container) 

¶ 2x2 pieces of wood for bracing collected material  

¶ Small hand saw (optional and used mostly on collected material 

with large areas of deadwood and irregular root bases) 

The supplies in bold are required to actively participate in this study 

group, and sharp scissors are a must!  All other tools are necessary 

eventually for ongoing proper root work.  As it relates to good bonsai soil, 

our preferred mix is a combination of akadama/pumice/lava or APL for 

short.  Please bring your preferred soil or if you would like to purchase 

APL directly from us prior to the meeting, please contact us at 

slysmith@tx.rr.com.   

Please arrive early or right on time because we will all try to work in 

unison so that we have more time to complete our tasks and learn the 

proper way to enhance your root system.  Good repotting skills are 

essential for healthy trees.  Come watch, look, listen, and get your hands 

dirty.  On second thought, add gloves to your list.  See you there!  ? 

 

 

Upcoming  

Events  

Saturday, February 1
st
, 9 ï Noon 

Study Group ï Bonsai Smiths 

Saturday, February 8
th
, 9 a.m. 

Club Dig - Rio Vista, TX 

Saturday, March 1
st
, 9 - Noon  

Bonsai Gardens ï Famous Gardens 

in Japan and Membersô Backyards   

Saturday, April 5
th
, 9 - Noon 

Field Growing Pre-Bonsai, Part 2 

with John Kirby 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 7
th
 ï 9

th
  

California Shohin Society Seminar 

Santa Nella, CA 

April 10
th
 ï 13

th
 

LSBF State Convention 

Houston, TX 

April 25
th
 ï 27

th
 

Mid -Atlantic Bonsai Societies 

Spring Festival 

Hanover, NJ 

May 22
nd

 ï 26
th
  

Bonsai Societies of Florida 

Convention 

Orlando, FL 

August 15
th
 ï 17

th
  

37
th
 Annual Mid -America Bonsai 

Exhibit  

Chicago, IL 

August 21
st
 ï 24

th
  

BCI 2014 - Sunrise on Australian 

Bonsai 

Queensland, Australia 

September 26
th
 - 28

th
, 2015 

Artisans Cup of Portland 

Portland, Oregon 

 

 

Events 

Elsewhere  

 

mailto:slysmith@tx.rr.com


BSD NEWSLETTER  PAGE 3 
FEBRUARY 2014 

Bonsai Society of Dallas, P.O. Box 836922, Richardson, TX 75083-сфнн ω ǿǿǿΦōƻƴǎŀƛǎƻŎƛŜǘȅƻŦŘŀƭƭŀǎΦŎƻƳ 

They Did It Againééé. 

We are sad to let you know that the Dallas Arboretum has once again booked something else in the room we 

reserved for our Bonsai Exhibition.   They previously confirmed our event for the weekend of March 3
rd
 ï 4

th
 and 

have now told us we can only have the room on that Friday and Saturday until 4:00 p.m., at which time they need to 

set up for an evening wedding.  Apparently they have decided to prioritize money making events (room rental begins 

at $4,000 per night) over community horticultural advancement.  A face to face meeting with their Special Events 

team yielded no other solution. 

This is very disappointing news, however it gives us an opportunity to step back and access other options.  In order 

to do that we would like to form a committee of members to discuss, collaborate, and set a new strategy for 

displaying our bonsai to the community.  Some of the topics to be discussed might be: 

¶ Do we want to have future shows? 

¶ What are we trying to accomplish by doing a show? 

¶ What are other possible venues in the Dallas area? 

¶ How do we best approach the targeted venues? 

¶ Will the venue assist with promotion of the show? 

These are just some of the items we hope to discuss.  Most likely the meetings will be in the form of conference calls 

as we set a strategy.  We would like participation from our membership at large.  If you have questions or would be 

willing to join the committee please contact Sylvia Smith at slysmith@tx.rr.com or 972-754-9883. ? 

 

     

 

Club Dig ð 2014  

Saturday, February 8
th

 at 9 :00 a.m. (weather delay Feb ruary 15 th ) 

Rio Vista, Texas  

Get your tools ready; itôs time for our club dig!  We will be in Rio Vista with our good friend 

Lore Devra Levin.  If you have never been on a dig or just need a little refresher on what to bring, look at the 

January 2013 newsletter on our website.  It will give you a list of suggested tools and techniques to use.  Having the 

right tools are important to a successful day.   

Lore is a gracious host and gives us a warm place to rest and 

refresh for lunch.  Bring something to eat, drink, and perhaps 

share as there arenôt any restaurants nearby.  I think she intends to 

make us a big pot of soup as well.   

 

As you can see from last yearôs photo of Garrett busy digging, 

there are some really nice sized hackberries.  Hackberries are a 

sure thing and digging multiple small ones may give you great 

material for a forest or even a saikei. We may also find other 

material as we explore her ranch.   

 

The map is on the last page of this newsletter for easy printing.   If 

you intend to participate and want to be notified if weather causes 

a postponement, send Diane (diane_lowe@live.com) an email by 

Thursday, February 6
th
.  If needed, a cancellation notice will be  

emailed to all who RSVP.   Hope to see you there! ? 

Photo courtesy of Dave Schlesser 

mailto:slysmith@tx.rr.com
mailto:diane_lowe@live.com
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Februar y  Bonsai  

Tips and Advice  

By John Miller   

 

The timing of the spring chores, such as repotting, 

will depend on the microclimate in your backyard.  

If you have kept your trees from freezing they will 

want to start growing much earlier than those kept 

outside all winter.  Repotting can be done at any 

time during the dormancy but new roots are 

susceptible to freezing so you must have some place 

to protect them after repotting.  The óbestô time to 

repot the deciduous temperate zone trees is when the 

buds are just beginning to swell.  Generally this will 

be before the last of the freezing weather.  Trees that 

leaf out early (maples and elms) can withstand a few 

degrees of frost but if repotted you must protect the 

roots.  Sometimes this just means setting them on 

the ground, possibly with some mulch covering the 

pot.  Some species such as the oaks and willows are 

naturally programmed to wait much later so that 

there is very little chance to get nipped.  Typically, 

in my collection, the elms will be first, foliage 

showing about the end of February, along with the 

earliest maples.  Then during March the rest of the 

maples and most of the others.  The deciduous oaks 

will come out around April 1.  The live oaks and the 

cork oaks usually drop their leaves and get their new 

foliage during March.   

 

The newer wisdom on azaleas is that you also repot 

them at this time.  The roots will be reestablished by 

blooming time.  This is much easier on the tree than 

waiting until after bloom when the temperature will 

be hot.  (An aside note: later on before blooming 

starts you will be removing a lot of excess buds 

anyway which will reduce the stress on the tree at 

that time). 

 

When new growth appears, keep it pinched so you 

keep the internodes short and develop a compact set 

of twigs on the branches.  On alternate leaved 

species (i.e. elms) pinch when the shoot gets 4 or 5 

leaves.  Finger nails or shears can be used.  If the 

twig gets too long it will be tough and you have to 

use shears.  On opposite leaved trees (maples) pinch 

the central shoot as soon as it can be distinguished 

from the two leaves.  To do this really right you 

need to use pointed tweezers. 

 

If you have not used any horticultural oil, the time is 

fast running out.  The oil would be used to kill scale 

and over-wintering mites and other boogers.  When 

new growth starts, the problems to look for are the 

above mentioned mites but especially aphids and 

mealy bugs.  These can be controlled, as well as 

giving the plants the required fertilizer, by using an 

organic spray (4 tablespoons each of liquid kelp, 

liquid fish emulsion, 5% apple cider vinegar, and 

liquid molasses in one gallon of water.  All these are 

available in any organic nursery.  If leaf spot, 

mildew or any other fungal problems appear, use a 

baking soda (Sodium bicarbonate), Potassium 

bicarbonate, or a commercial fungicide spray. 

   

Spring flowering plants will have their buds set on 

last yearôs growth so pruning them will remove 

some flowers.  Those that bloom later in the year 

will generally bloom on this yearôs growth.  Pruning 

them will reduce the amount of flowers.  In some 

cases such as crape myrtle, tip pruning of the branch 

will result in no flowers at all.  In these cases you 

must decide which is most important, ramification 

or flowers.  A compromise would be to prune the 

branch shorter than you normally would and then let 

it bloom on new growth which will at the proper 

length, at least for the first flowering of the season.  

 

When the growth starts the tree will need fertilizer.  

However, use one that has a small amount of 

nitrogen (the first number).  The tree is naturally 

programmed to grow rapidly at this time so you 

donôt need to encourage it further.  Feed lightly to 

maintain healthy green foliage.  Trace minerals 

should be added to help with both the foliage color 

and the color of blooms. 

 

Wire removal---Anytime you work on trees you 

should be noting if any wire is cutting into a branch. 

Repotting is a very good time to check all your trees 

for such damage.  Sometimes you wire one or two 

branches to adjust them a bit and forget that you did.  

Start at the tip of the branch and completely remove 

that wire before going to the next so you donôt 

inadvertently leave loops on the branch.   

Continued on next page 
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Febr uary  Bonsai  (Conõd) 

 

An important job which many neglect saying they 

are not going to show any trees is to detail their 

trees.  This makes them look their best and that 

helps give you incentive to follow other good 

practices.  Start by checking the branches.  Prune 

any out of place or too long twigs.  Remove any 

unnecessary wire; that is wire on limbs that have set 

in place.  Treat any jin and shari that needs it.  Then 

move down to the pot.  Be sure it is clean and all 

lime deposits are removed.  Steel wool works great 

to clean pots.  A coating with a very light wax polish 

such as leaf shine will make the pot look good and 

help keep the mineral deposits from forming.  Then 

check the soil.  It should cover the outer roots.  The  

 

 

surface of the soil must be clean of any fallen leaves 

or other debris. 

 

What can you do on cold rainy days?  Think about 

how to upgrade and improve your bonsai knowledge 

and your collection.  Go to your computer and log 

on to www.houstonbonsai.com  and register for the 

LSBF convention to see 3 of the best bonsai artists 

of today.  Do a workshop or two.  You cannot learn 

bonsai out of a book; you need to get the whys as 

well as the where-to-cuts.  Other possibilities would 

be the opportunities you local club offers and in 

many cases are ignored.  An exhibition should be a 

learning event for you, not just a show.  Each tree 

there has a problem or two that have been cleverly 

concealed or the artist has drawn you eye away to 

some good feature. ? 

  

Autumn Col or  

Due to variable weather conditions, some years are better than others for beautiful fall color.  Did your trees have good 

color? Thanks to Dave Schleser for sharing these photos. 

 

Left:  Japanese maple owned by Garrett 

Larson.  First year of good color 

Above:  Dave Schleserôs hackberry clump collected 

in Rio Vista at club dig two years ago. 

Above:  Dave Schleserôs winged elm raft 

collected in Whitesboro at club dig six 

years ago. 

http://www.bonsaisocietyofdallas.com/
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January Program in Review  

Forests and Multi -Trunk Bonsai  

By John Miller  

Our year started on a good note with lively discussion and great 

pictures of both forest and multi-trunk bonsai.  John brought examples 

of his own trees and compiled a series of photos that inspired us with 

the possibilities.  We discussed forests, rafts ï sinuous and non-sinuous, 

clumps, turtle backs, and even saikei or landscape trays.   

All of these styles open up a lot of possibilities and we were inspired to 

give them a try.  However, as member Bill Weber reminded us, they are 

not easy to do.  Allocate plenty of time to effectively secure them into 

the pot, particularly a forest planting.  However you can see from some 

of these photos, it will be well worth the effort.   

Thanks John!  

 

   

  

Photos courtesy of Lance Williamson 

Convention Transportation 

Not sure about the long drive to Houston?  How 
about a carpool or caravan?  Several members who 
are planning to attend are also willing to share the 
cost of gas by carpooling.  Some might even be 
looking for a friend to share hotel costs by rooming 
together.  Others just like caravanning together and 
sharing the experience.  If you are interested in any 
of the above, please contact Sylvia Smith at 
slysmith@tx.rr.com.  She will organize and put 

people in contact with each other.  
 

Bonsai and a Movie? 

Ever been to the Alamo Theater in Richardson?  
With a different approach to movie watching, the 
Alamo skips advertisements before their movie 
and creates a pre-show event tied to the movieôs 
theme. 

On Wednesday, February 19th, they will have a 
special screening of The Karate Kid and prior to 
the movie they will have a display of bonsai and 
a Q&A with the BonsaiSmiths.  Swing by for fun.  
They have a full menu during the show and an  
in-house brewery!  Check out the calendar for 
show times. Sorry, no kids allowed. 

http://drafthouse.com/calendar/dfw 
 

mailto:slysmith@tx.rr.com
http://drafthouse.com/calendar/dfw
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2014 LSBF Convention  

East Meets West  ð April 10
th

 ð 13th

The Houston Bonsai Society cordially invites you to 

attend the upcoming state convention.  The convention 

planners have arranged all events at the Marriott 

Westchase Hotel, located on the northwest side of 

Houston for a special rate of $79 per night.  Once you 

arrive and settle in, it will be a relaxing and fun bonsai 

weekend.   

The program will feature workshops conducted by 

three internationally known guest artists. Pedro 

Morales from San Juan, Puerto Rico is a talented artist 

who is especially known for his work with tropical 

material. Pedro is the founder and master of the 

ñTropical Bonsai Schoolò, which has caught on and is 

currently being taught internationally. David DeGroot 

is curator of the Weyerhaeuserôs Pacific Rim Bonsai 

Collection in Seattle, Washington since its creation in 

1989. He is an award-winning designer and author 

who has been practicing bonsai since 1972. Arthur 

Joura is the bonsai curator at the North Carolina 

Arboretum in Asheville, N.C. Joura manages the 

bonsai collection which is the largest of its kind in 

America and certainly the finest collection in the 

Southeast. Each guest artist will conduct (at least) 

three workshops, participate in a three-artist 

demonstration, conduct a critique of the exhibit and 

judge the exhibition. 

The convention will also offer several special 

workshops and lecture/demonstrations by some of the 

local members too.  Go to their website for further 

details and registration information.  The link can be 

found on their club website at 

www.houstonbonsai.com. 

Bonsai Exhibit                                              

The exhibit area will present a collection of 

outstanding bonsai specimen from around the state so 

please consider showing a tree or two so that your club 

is represented.  Contact Alan Raymond (phone 832-

866-9546 or amraymond@suddenlink.net) with any 

questions.  More details can be found in the 

registration package online.      

Raffles 

Raffles are always a fun part of each convention.  You 

never know what you might win.  However to make it 

a success, the Houston club is asking for donations. 

Please consider anything that you can donate.  Bonsai 

related items like pots, books, magazines, turntables, 

tools, tool bags and trees/plants are great.  Lots of trees 

and plants would be great!  Any other garden related 

items are wonderful.  But donôt stop there.  We will 

raffle just about anything you will donate.  Asian 

decorations, non plant related books, alarm clocks, 

cars, boats, wellé..you get the idea. If it is sitting 

around the house, and you can part with it, we will 

raffle it.   If you would let us know in advance what 

you will be bringing that would be great.  Thanks in 

advance for anything you are able to bring to donate.  

Please contact Terry Dubois at 281-797-0924 or 

tdubois1@comcast.net.   

Vendors 

There will be vendors from Texas and other states to 

satisfy your desire for bonsai trees, plant materials, 

tool, pots, books, stones, clothing items, etc. Get there 

early for best selection. 

Auction 

We will also have an auction after our Saturday 

evening dinner.  These are always great fun and our 

fantastic demo trees will likely be a part of this event. 

New Talent Competition 

Once again a New Talent Competition will be held at 

the start of the convention.  Each club sends a delegate 

to this informal and fun event.  Two winners are 

selected; one selected by our guest artists and also a 

Peopleôs Choice winner.     

We hope to see you there! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Convention Registration Drawing! 
For all current BSD club members who have a confirmed registration by March 15

th
, we will have a drawing for 

reimbursement of your $150 registration fee.  This is the registration only for one person and will not include any 
workshops or other fees.  Joint members are eligible individually.  Drawing will be held at our April 5

th
 meeting.   

http://www.houstonbonsai.com/
mailto:amraymond@suddenlink.net
mailto:tdubois1@comcast.net
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Another Bulk Purchase  

 
Our fellow club members Alvaro, Jen, and Todd have made another bulk purchase and are 

will ing to share.  In addition to the pumice they have previously offered, they now also have 

small black lava rock.  It is pre-sifted and has very little dusk.  It is packaged in small 

manageable bags at $5 per bag (3 bags = 1 - 5 gal. bucket).    

 

 

The pricing for their pumice is as follows: 

 

 
Category Gallons Price 

Bucket  Unsifted 5 $15 

Bucket Small 5 $18 

 

Please contact Alvaro now at arciniegas.sin@gmail.com if you are interested in getting some buckets/bags.  

 

 

 

 

Tip  of the Month  

 Root-Over-Rock  

Does your root over rock style bonsai need more 
developed roots?  One way to get them is to bury the 
exposed roots in good bonsai soil.  That may not be easy 
if it is a somewhat mature specimen already in a bonsai 
pot.  The answer might be to use a second pot.   

Secure the roots onto or into crevices where you want 
them to expand, cut and place a plastic pot around the 
exposed roots, secure at base with wire, and fill it with 
soil.  Then place the bonsai on the ground.  Protect it from 
small mammals who like to chew and let the roots find 
mother earth.  Fertilizer added to the top surface 
throughout the growing season is a good practice.   After 
a year or two you will have a mass of feeder roots and 
thicker exposed roots that have expanded into place.   

 
 
 

 

 

 
 

mailto:arciniegas.sin@gmail.com
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Collecting  

By Les Porter  

 
Now is the season to collect material from the wild. 

Weôve all seen these magnificent specimens at 

conventions and on the internet and are fortunate to 

have huge opportunities to collect both locally and in 

surrounding states. I want to describe briefly from a 

non-scientific / non-cognitive, personal perspective 

what happens in this process. Essentially, describing 

the emotional response to the collection process.  

 

Last year, I was revising a bed in the yard that had a 

Rusty Black Haw Viburnum growing in it. This is a 

native, deciduous small tree / very large shrub that I 

had planted to become more familiar with its growing 

characteristics. As it turned out, I had put it in the 

wrong location and its indeterminate growth pattern 

(not a central growth point) did not look appropriate 

for the site. I also discovered that once it was 

established, it is moderately invasive. The canopy of 

the glossy leaves was completely blocking the sun in a 

large portion of the bed and killing the nearby iris. It 

was late in the winter and the buds were about to break 

open and on some branches, had already opened up.  

I decided to practice collecting techniques even though 

it was late in the season. I was thinking that this would 

be good practice for the future and if it died in the dog 

days of summer, then it would be a sign that this was 

not part of bonsai that I was going to be good at. The 

digging was difficult but not onerous but it really did 

help my thinking on how to do this effectively. I got it 

out of the ground in about two hours and then moved it 

into a small concrete mixing tube with bonsai soil. In 

the process, most of the black gumbo fell off or was 

gently washed away. I really didnôt expect this nearly 

bear rooted stick to survive the event but I put it on the 

bench and programmed a section of the watering 

system to keep it very well misted.  

All the leaves that had opened fell off. I was crushed.  

Even though I had already decided that it was not 

going to survive, I had already become invested in its 

success. I kept it in the shade and on the mist system 

waiting for confirmation that it had passed to the great 

brush pile in the sky.  Then about 4 weeks later, I saw 

that the basal buds at the sites where the leaves had 

fallen off were opening up with new tiny leaves and 

some of the other buds were also opening. I was 

ecstatic. 

A significant portion of the tree did die back with the 

bark sloughing off over several months but this has 

given me a better understanding how dieback and re-

growth occur in nature and hopefully how to 

incorporate this into future bonsai. At this time, Iôm 

excitedly waiting to see what it will look like when it 

blossoms this year and leafs out. I also have had time 

to study and consider where this tree needs to go in a 

design.  

The lesson is that this process can teach us both from a 

technical skill as well as an emotional perspective and 

is very rewarding. We are learning to be stewards of 

these living sculptures.  
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February õs To-Do List  

This is a simple monthly checklist for those enthusiasts who 
have the knowledge and skill required to perform the tasks 
listed.  It is intended to tell you ówhatô to do, not óhow and whyò 
to do it.  Want to know more?  Send in any questions you 
might have or come to any monthly program to discuss 
further.   

 

All Species 
¶ Protect from late freezes after repotting 

¶ Wait four to six weeks after repotting to fertilize or 
when you see your tree begin to push new growth 

¶ For those with large collections, timing is important 
as different species are ready to repot at different 
times 

Deciduous 

¶ Only repot trees whose leaf buds are beginning to 
swell; too late if leaf has emerged 

¶ Watch closely as even same species may leaf at 
different time 

Evergreen/Conifer 

¶ Repotting can be done anytime between now and 
when the new leaves/needles begin to emerge from 
the candles, and on junipers throughout the spring 
season  

Flowering/Fruit 
¶ These will usually be repotted now prior to flowering 

¶ Flower buds can be carefully removed every other 
year when ramification is being done  

Tropical 
¶ Repotting can begin on Sub-tropicals; follow 

deciduous guidelines 

¶ Winter precautions still in effect for true tropicals 
 

 
                                
 

 

Hollow Creek Bonsai is a bonsai nursery 
in Lima, New York.  Their website is 
particularly helpful as it contains lots of 
good information about many of the 
species that are commonly used and the 
various techniques that are applied to 
develop good bonsai. 

This is the time of year we should begin to 
think about grafting. It might be root 
grafting during repotting, thread grafting, 
scion grafting or lots of variations.   
 
Read more about the various grafting 
techniques and tools on their website. 

http://absolutebonsai.com/grafting_bonsai  

They share lots of other good information 
too so check it out. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Link of the Month  

If you have not already done so, 
please mail, or better yet, bring 
your membership dues to the 
next meeting.  Please use the 
form at the end of the newsletter 
to ensure we have your 
information up to date.  Thanks! 

http://absolutebonsai.com/grafting_bonsai
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   Learning Opportunities  

 

 

 

 

    Bonsai Smiths                                 

       Upcoming Classes  

 

        

     January 25, 2014 - Japanese Black Pine Session I ð 2 seats left  

     February 8, 2014 - Repotting and Root Refinement ð 1 seat left 

     May 17, 2014 - Maple Tree Ramification and Refinement Session I ð 3 seats left 

     June 28, 2014 - Japanese Black Pine Session II / Juniper Workshop ð 5 seats left 

     July 12, 2014 - Maple Tree Ramification and Refinement Session II ð 5 seats left 

     November 15, 2014 ð Japanese Black Pine Session III ð 5 seats left 
 

We also offer soil mixes.  Our APL mix is now available!    
                                                                   Soil Prices (tax not included) 

APL Mix - 5 gal. - $59,  1 gal. - $15 

Akadama - $35 per 20 liter bag, Pumice - $4 per gal., Lava - $3 per gal. 

www.BonsaiSmiths.net 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.bonsaismiths.net/
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www.benttreebonsai.blogspot.com 

 

www.timeless-trees.com 

 
www.bonsaismiths.net 

 
Howard and Sylvia Smith  

www.BonsaiSmiths.net Å Cultivators of fine trees 
bonsaismiths@earthlink.net Å Collection maintenance 
Tel#  (972) 754-9883 Å Private instruction 
Fax#  (972) 661-0694 Å Classes, lectures & demos 
 

http://www.benttreebonsai.blogspot.com/
http://www.timeless-trees.com/
http://www.bonsaismiths.net/
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Bonsai Society of Dallas 
www.bonsaisocietyofdallas.com 

Membership Form 
 

Please mail to: 

Bonsai Society of Dallas 

P.O. Box 836922 

Richardson, TX  75083-6922 

 
Or bring to any club meeting 

Bonsai Society of Dallas meets on the first (1
st
) Saturday of each month. 

Time:  9:00 AM 

                              Place:  North Haven Garden Center 

                               7700 Northaven Road 

            Dallas, TX  
 

Name(s):  ____________________________________________________________________________ 

Address:  ____________________________________________________________________________ 

 

City: ________________________________  State:  ___________________   Zip:  ________________ 

 

Telephone:  _________________________    E-mail:  _________________________________________ 

 

Date:  ______________________________ 

 

Ä New Membership Ä Individual Membership:  $25.00 

 

Ä Renewal Membership Ä Joint Membership:  $30.00 

 

 

 

 

 

Ä Include me in the membership roster Ä Exclude me from the membership roster 

 

Do Not Cut:  For Treasurer Use 

Member Receipt 

Name:  _____________________________________ Membership Year _____________________________ 

 

Amount Paid:   ______________    Date:  ___________________      Received By:  ____________________ 

 

 

 

 

For the convenience of our membership a roster is published for members only in March of each year.  

Please check the appropriate box if you do not wish to be included 
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Rio Vista Dig ï Sunday, January 27th at 9:00 a.m. 
Ranch/Home of Lore Levin 

Address for GPS:  9902 CR 1222, Rio Vista, TX 76093 
 

Call Lore if you get lost: 817-517-3850 or Diane Lowe at 972-679-8861 for more 
information.  Bring a lunch as no restaurants are nearby.

 
Directions from Dallas (approximately  80 ï 90 minutes):  
¶ Head south out of Dallas on I-35E South 
¶ When the highway splits, stay in the right two lanes and take RIGHT exit Hwy 67 South to 

Cleburne 

¶ You will go through Cedar Hill, Midlothian, Venus, Lillian, Alvarado (where you will go under I -35W) 
and then Keene.  

¶ After Keene, take the RIGHT exit for Business 67 into Cleburne.  
¶ When you go over the rail road bridge, you will be coming into downtown Cleburne.  
¶ When you get to the third light from the bridge you will see the big Court House.  
¶ Take your next LEFT on South Main Street / Hwy174  
 

Directions from Cleburne:  
¶ It is 8 miles to Rio Vista. Go through Rio Vista to FM 1106, it is the first RIGHT road after the 

Rio Vista Post Office. Do not take any turns off this road until my drive way (road becomes 1222).  
¶ Go 3.8 miles. You will see a road sign saying PAVEMENT ENDS and a tight LEFT TURN sign 
¶ Pass the sign but only go 50 feet, small white sign directly in front of you shows 9902 and there are 

trash containers on the right. Turn RIGHT onto Loreôs private road   

¶ Go down the road, past the log cabin, up the hill,  through the gate, to the end of the road.  
¶ Park in front of the house.  You will hear the dogs, but they will not be lo ose.  
 

RIO VISTA 

POST 

OFFICE 

SOUTH 

WEST 

NORTH 

SOUTH 


